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Your Council  —  Your News

Ordinary Council meeting – 21 January 2020, 5.00pm. Venue: Mansfield Shire Council ChamberDATES TO REMEMBER:

CIVIL ENGINEER - PERMANENT, FULL TIME

Council is seeking to appoint a Civil Engineer who will 
be responsible for duties associated with the delivery 
of Council’s capital works program and assessment of 
development and subdivision applications including 
approvals, supervision and management of related 
infrastructure implementation. 
Written applications close at 5.00pm on Monday, 13 
January 2020.  For a confidential discussion regarding 
the position, contact Council’s Interim Chief Executive 
Officer, Peter Reeve, on 0436 913 244.

RE-ADVERTISED - ASSETS & GIS OFFICER – 
PERMANENT, FULL TIME

Council is seeking to appoint a suitably experienced and 
qualified person to join the Infrastructure team.
Responsibilities include:

Council’s GIS (MapInfo) system, provide census data 
statistics and end user support for GIS.

Management Service provider.

Council’s asset data management systems.

and modelling services such as long term financial 
planning, in the context of asset management.

Remuneration will be based on Band 6 classification of 

Written applications close at 5.00pm on Monday, 13 
January 2020.  For a confidential discussion regarding 

Co-ordinator, Caitlin Riley, on 0428 135 297.
For further details on the above positions, please refer 
to the Employment Opportunities page of Council’s 
website www.mansfield.vic.gov.au

FIRE RESTRICTIONS 
NOW IN FORCE

WEED CONTROL WORKS ON COUNCIL 
MANAGED ROADSIDES

Council contractors will be undertaking roadside weed 
control works over the next two months across the 

spraying program will implement the 2019-2020 roadside 
weed control program in accordance with the Mansfield 
Shire Roadside Weeds and Pest Control Plan.  Copies 
of the plan are available on the Mansfield Shire website.

include but are not limited to the following regions: 

Road region and Dry Creek Road region.  Contractors will 

woody weeds will been targeted opportunistically in the 
same regions.
Roadside weed control works are being implemented in 

seeking assistance or advice regarding weed control 
on private land can contact or Up2Us Landcare on 
landcare@up2us.org.au or 5779 1593.
Landholders in the region who are certified as Organic 
or are seeking Organic certification are encouraged to 
contact Council’s Environment Officer

referred to Council’s Environment Officer, Mr Damien 
Gerrans on 5775 8552

NOTICE OF APPLICATION FOR PLANNING PERMIT

The land affected by the application is located at:  382 

The application is for a permit to: Buildings and works 
associated with a replacement dwelling
The applicant for the permit is:
The application reference number is:

website. https://www.mansfield.vic.gov.au/residents/building-
and-planning/statutory-planning/statutory-planning-permits-
and-approvals

permit may object or make other submissions to the 

-  include the reasons for the objections, and 
-  state how the objector would be affected.
If you require further information please contact Council’s 
Development Services Department, on 5775 8555.
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YOUR  
COUNCILLORS:

Cr Marg Attley OAM (Mayor) - Tolmie Ward                             

Cr Peter Olver (Deputy Mayor) – Mansfield Ward 

Cr Paul Sladdin – Bonnie Doon Ward

Cr Paul Volkering – Mansfield Ward

Cr Harry Westendorp – Jamieson Ward

Enquiries for Councillors can be emailed to: council@mansfield.vic.gov.au

‘Park Here’ signs 
for rail trail

LOCATING access to the Great Victorian 
Rail Trail (GVRT) has just become easier with 
the installation of ‘Tourist Attraction’ signs 
(white on brown background) at fi ve sites 
within Mansfi eld Shire.

These signs are one of four major types used 
by visitors to fi nd tourist attractions and ser-
vices within Victoria.

With some 17-access points along the length 
of the rail trail, lack of signage for visitors to 
access the rail trail and accommodate suitable 
parking has been a recurring issue raised by 
visitors.

Mansfield Shire Council agreed to fund 
the initiative to install these tourist attract-
ing signs along the Maroondah Highway fol-
lowing a budget submission by the ‘Friends 
of the GVRT’ as part of the 2019/20 budget 
process.

The fi ve sites receiving the new signage 
are at Pikes Road Mansfi eld, Railway Street 
Maindample, Brankeet Avenue, Woodfi eld and 
at Merton.

The project included replacement of the 
original rail trail bridge sign at Bonnie Doon 
to maintain consistent signage.

IT’S HERE: Richard Plumb from ‘Friends of the GVRT, inspecting the new tourist attracting signage at 
Railway Street, Maindample. 

PULL OVER: Newly erected Great Victorian Rail Trail signage at Pikes Road, one of fi ve sites on 
the Maroondah Highway.  PHOTOS: Ross Vaughan


